Project Manager Qualifications

Dr. Larry Baker is Research Professor in the Department of Bioproducts and Biosystems Engineering. His research bridges theory and application; most of his applied research is directed toward finding solutions to water quality problems that are more effective, more efficient, and fairer. He is often the “principal investigator” (PI) for the research projects, managing grad students, technicians, post-docs, and faculty co-PIs in academia for nearly 30 years.  Since arriving at the U of M in 2000 he has managed or co-managed  research projects with total funding of $7.5 million.  Dr. Baker has conducted four studies of urban salt:  (1) as part of a consulting team, developed salt balances for five water utilities in the western United States (2) developed a salt balance for the entire Phoenix region; (3) examined salt accumulation in soils in the Phoenix region; and (4) is currently studying de-icing in Edina.  In the Edina study we developed several key methodologies that will be used in the proposed study and more importantly, the idea that reducing chloride impacts can be best done by targeting de-icing in time and space, in other words, focus management on the largest salt inputs. Because much of his research is applied, he often develops practical tools for water quality professionals, is frequently invited to give talks to diverse audiences, and has written a number of articles for professional magazines (in addition to more that 120 peer-reviewed publications that have been cited by other researchers 3,200 times).

Dr. Benjamin Janke is a Research Associate at the St. Anthony Falls Laboratory (Department of Civil, Environmental, and Geo-Engineering) at the University of Minnesota (UMN), where he has been appointed since 2014. His expertise broadly concerns pollutant transport and hydrology of human-impacted watersheds, with considerable experience in field data collection, hydrologic modeling, and analysis of spatial, hydrologic and water quality data sets. Janke has managed and participated in several projects since 2011, including a 3-year study of road salt transport in a metro lakeshed. He has supervised undergraduate students in field and lab settings, and collaborated with professors, fellow research staff, graduate students, city governments, and state agencies. He has written several papers and reports, and given oral presentations to diverse audiences as part of scientific meetings, lectures, citizen outreach, and watershed manager board meetings.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Finally, Dr. John Chapman will lead development of the workshops.  Dr. Chapman directs the Erosion and Stormwater Management Certification Program and has conducted hundreds of workshops for stormwater professionals

The project will be conducted at the University of Minnesota, one of the premier water research universities in the country (ranked #2 on the basis of publications). The 250+ faculty working on water-related research have produced nearly 10,000 publications and teaching nearly 200 water-related courses.
